October 21, 1993

Dennis K. McLaughlin

Professor and Head

Aerospace Engineering

College of Engineering

The Pennsylvania State University

233 Hammond Building

University Park, PA   16802

Dear Dr. McLaughlin:

My fields of expertise are computer science and physics and not directly the aeroscience fields studied by Long.  I am, however, an expert on the parallel computing methods used and advanced by Long.  Thus, my advice will inevitably be outside the central themes of his tenure evaluation.  However, all evidence I have would strongly support a positive tenure recommendation for Long.

I first met Long around 1989 when he was at Lockheed and I was at Caltech.  I was highly impressed at that time by his papers, talk, and personal conversations.  His work was, at the time, one of the very best applications of parallel processing to aerospace engineering.  He clearly understood, very well, the key issues needed to exploit the emerging parallel architectures.  I believe I was aware of all the major activities in computational fluid dynamics on parallel machines at the time, and my evaluation has some significance.  I would rate Long's work of similar quality to the excellent research done at UTRC by Egolf and collaborators.  I have not followed Long's recent work but the papers included seem to exhibit the same high quality.

I recommend tenure.

Yours very truly,

Geoffrey C. Fox

Director of NPAC,

Professor of Computer Science

and Physics
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